
GERMAN VILLAGE SOCIETY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

June 9, 2014 
 
Present:  Tim Bibler, Dennis Brandon, Bill Case, Sarah Irvin Clark, Darci 
   Congrove, Bill Curlis, Brittany Gibson, Chris Hune, Joe Kurzer, and  

Susan Sutherland 
 
Staff and Guests: Shiloh Todorov, Russ Arledge, Sarah Marsom, Marie Logothetis, 

Matt Shad, and Gary Seman 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Vice President Congrove.  
 
Public Participation 
 
Marie Logothetis, Chair of the 2014 Haus und Garten Tour, reported to the Board on all of the activity 
and preparation for this year’s Tour.  Urban Living History is the theme for the 10 houses and 2 gardens 
on the Tour with sites all over the Village, north/south east/west.  Tour tickets are now on sale and 
there are still limited seats available for Pre-Tour.  The Board thanked Ms. Logothetis and her husband 
and Co-Chair, 



 
 

MOTION: 



mailto:brittanymgibson@gmail.com




Jan 2014 Feb 2014 Mar 2014 Apr 2014 May 2014 Jun 2014 Jul 2014 Aug 2014 Sep 2014 Oct 2014 Nov 2014 Dec 2014 Total
Revised 

6/14 Note

Income

   Admission/Event Income 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 6,200.00 6,200.00 15,500.00 30,000.00 3,100.00 1,000.00 0.00 62,000.00 87,550.00
1 day expansion, much interest in Thursday only 
programs

   Advertising Income 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 500.00 500.00 600.00 0.00 500.00 0.00 0.00 2,100.00 2,100.00



SPONSORSHIPS TO DATE (Through 6/01/14)

9a. Identify Other Sources: 
Grants or Cash Gifts (attach 
sheet if necessary)

Amount: Pending:



I’ve begun to feel like I live at City Hall and 50 W. Gay St. A lot of my attention in the past six months has 
been on city affairs and the several projects we are moving forward thanks to city partnerships. 

The perception when I took this job was that the city has for]os
I enter and for every project coming our way, I can tell you I believe those days are over. Not without 
some considerable work on the part of the German Village Society  - but I am tickled to share some of 
the highlights of how attention is swinging back in our direction. 

Historic Preservation Advocate Sarah Marsom and I have begun meeting monthly with City Historic 
Preservation staff to make sure that issues raised by last year’s petition process, by regular Comm









June 5, 2014 Great Placemakers’ Lab: Matthew Shad, Lab Director 

Key highlights of this project to date: 

Revised Budget (attached) – With expanded event, expanded scholarship, interest in key Thursday events, 
expanded roster of speakers, and only proportionate expansion of expenses, we have maintained anticipated 
profits 
 
Sponsorship Update (attached) – Anticipating surpassing Sponsorship Goals  

�x Current commitments = $20,050 = $16,500 in cash, $3,550 in kind 

�x Originally anticipated =  $21,625 = $16,000 in cash, $5,625 in kind 

�x Ohio Humanities Council Grant Submitted = $10,000 for speakers, still optimistic for award.  Revised the 
request to address funding entire conference, focusing on collection of all speakers.  We had excellent 
leverage against the request. 

Website live: www.greatplacemakers.org 

�x Twitter = @greatplacemaker;  Instagram/Pinterest = greatplacemaker 

�x www.Facebook.com/greatplacemaker and www.Facebook.com/greatplacemakerslab  

�x The finalized agenda should be done and posted by June 15 

�x Please sign up and like all 

Walkable Neighborhoods: Has begun reaching out to the 2000+ contacts in its database 

Collect at least 2-3 databases from likeminded but one-



�x Dublin – Bridge Street Corridor Development 

�x Short North – In depth Presentation of Parking Study 

�x Michael Wilkos – Columbus Foundation 

�x Angela Mingo – Nationwide Childrens’ Hospital 

�x Lavea Brachman – Greater Ohio 

�x Brad DeHays – Developer – Historic Tax Credits 

ALL LOCATIONS CONFIRMED:   
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Committee: Development Board Chair/Rep: 
Brandon 

Meeting Date: May 29 

 
 
 

  

Number of Attendees: 5  New Members: 1 
Brandon, Smith, Stevens, 
Rutner, Sanford 
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GERMAN VILLAGE SOCIETY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

AGENDA 
 

June 9, 2014 
 
 
Call to Order        Darci Congrove 
 
Public Participation 
 
 Haus und Garten Preview     Marie Logothetis 

The Great Placemakers Lab     Matt Shad 
 
Report of the Officers



 
Parks, Public Spaces and Community Events 

  written report      Sara McNealey 
  written report       FOS: Katharine Moore 
 Finance Committee  
  no report      Tim Bibler 
     
Staff Reports 
 Executive Director 

written report      Shiloh Todorov 
Haus und Garten/oral report    Shiloh Todorov 

Curator of Archives and Facilities 
  written report      Russ Arledge 
 Historic Preservation Advocate 
  written  report      Sarah Marsom 
 Assistant for Visitorism/GVBC     
  written report      Mark Weiss 
 The Great Placemakers Lab 
  written report      Matt Shad 
 
Old Business        Darci Congrove 
   
New Business        Darci Congrove 
 
Adjournment        Darci Congrove 
 
 



GERMAN VILLAGE SOCIETY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

May 12, 2014 
 
Present:  Tim Bibler, Dennis Brandon, Nick Calavaris, Bill Case, Sarah Irvin Clark, Darci 
   Congrove, Bill Curlis, Brittany Gibson, 







also go on sale in the Visitors Center.    The Discount Tour Day tickets ($18.00) will go on sale at all Giant 
Eagle Stores on June 2nd. 
 
Ms. Todorov also noted the report from Matthew Shad that has been regularly reported as the “APA 
Workshop” was now to be known as the “Great Placemakers’ Lab.” 
 
Old Business 
 
Ms. Congrove, as chair of the Fund for Historic Preservation, made her report on the RFP’s for the 
signage project.  She noted that it had been a very difficult decision for the committee because all of the 
proposals had elements that were excellent; however, the committee was recommended that the 
proposal by BHDP be accepted.   
 
 MOTION: To authorize the Executive Director to sign a contract with BHDP to 
   execute the scope of duties outlined in the BHDP signage Request for 
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May 22, 2014 

 
GVS Historic Preservation  Committee  

 
Meeting Minutes  

 
 

Chris Hune welcomed everyone and gave an update on the Caretakers event.  It was 
well attended despite the threat of weather and the Presidents Award winner, Ann Lilly er  

interviews in the coming month. 
 
Digitization project – Lisa Brownell has begun to work with Russ as we’ve lost two 
volunteers recently, one due to an injury and the other to a move out of state. 
 
APA Updates – Shiloh reported that GreatPlacemakers.org launched last night to begin 



due back by June 6th.  We will conduct interviews the week of June 9th and 16th (if 
needed) and come back to the committee for a vote via email for recommendations to 
be made at the next GVS Board meeting in July.   
 
Shiloh, Chris, Sarah and Cheryl Hacker will serve as the committee to conduct the 
interviews with each prospective applicant.   
 
There will be no June meeting due to Haus & Garten Tour activities. 



Here are the minutes from May's LRPC Meeting 
 
1. H&G Tour Participation Contest! 
- 

up to volunteer!  The prize is a $150 gift card to G. Michael's to use for our August Meeting 
 
2. 2014 Project - How can we better engage Young Professionals and Renters? 
- We discussed the postcard that will be sent to prospective attendees of our first Young Professional 
event and have landed at the below 
- Please let me know if you have any call outs! 
 
 
 
- Still trying to finalize date and time but the goal is to have on a Thursday evening at a place in German 
Village.  We are now thinking June/July for the event. 
- Still need to determine who the moderator should be and what questions should be asked 
 
2b. Partnership with the Wexner Center 
- We have a large amount of crossover between GVS members and Wexner Center Members! 
- Shiloh has reached out to the Wexner Center to gauge interest and determine feasibility.  More 
information to come on this! 
 
3. Southside STAY 
- STAY is working hard to form a Board of Directors 
- Here are the minutes from our May 8th meeting 
 
 
 
4. Transportation Follow Ups 
- GV & COTA 
        - COTA will be making an appearance at the May GV Business Meeting to continue to facilitate an 
open line of communications between our two groups.  Will try to get a recap on this for June Meeting. 
        - Columbus Circulator Route begins in early May 
        - Route will be free through the end of 2014 
 
Parking Project 
- 



- Here is this month's update from VC 
 
 
 
6. Barrett School 
- I received a postcard from Homeport that they will be trying to schedule another town hall meeting 
soon to update the community on their progress. 
- I will share more details as soon as they are available! 
- Their due diligence period ends in July. 
 
7. Highway Construction 
- Ongoing topic to keep in our agenda and think about 
 
- There will obviously be significant changes to the traffic patterns of GV so we want to pay close 
attention to this project as it continues to develop 
- Big questions for LRP go forward: 
        - What should the new signage be for GV? 
        - New space will be created on the north end of GV (although technically outside of our historic 
boundaries since it will be on the north side of Livingston). What should our involvement be here? 
        - How will this change the accessibility of GV to residents of Columbus as well as visitors from other 
cities? 
 
8. GV Pool 
- Post May Mtg Update 
        - I had a chance to speak with Jeff McNealey this week and will update the group on his thoughts at 
our June Meeting 
 
9. Local Liaisons 
Downtown SIDs - Ed Elberfeld 
        - No Updates 
Parsons Ave Merchants - Matt Eshelbrenner and Jo Anne St. Clair 
        - No Updates 
Greenlawn Abbey - Trevor Major 
        - No Updates 
Grange Audobon - Ed Elberfeld 
        - No Updates 
 
- Attempting to meet quarterly with our neighbors.  Support coming from Columbus Foundation to help 
make this happen! 
 
10. Open Discussion on New Ideas 
- No new ideas discussed in May 
- Please feel free to contact me with any ideas to discuss for June! 
 
Important Upcoming Dates 
- Next monthly meeting will be on Thursday, June 12th at 6 pm at the Meeting Haus 
 



The  ODC  will  be  announcing  the  following  nominations  for  election 
to  the  Board  of  Trustees  at  its  June  9  meeting:   
 Trevor Major,  Jeanne  Likins,  Nick  Cavalaris,  Maurice  Manring,  and 
Kelly Clark. 
  
 The  calendar  for  the  election  will  be  as  follows. 
  
 June 9-   Candidates nominated by the ODC are announced at the June board 
 meeting. Petitioning  candidates  may  file  petitions   thereafter . 
 June  10-  questionnaires  will  be  mailed  out  to  nominated  candidates 
June 23-  petitions from non-nominated candidates are  due by 5 pm.; 
nominated  candidates  should  complete  their  questionnaires;  obtain 
photo  and  return  them  by  this  date The  ODC will review  any  filed 
petitions for sufficiency prior to July  board meeting 
 July 14-   Board approves the final list of candidates including  any 
 self-nominated  candidates  who  have  filed  proper  petitions 
 July. 22 -   Final deadline for submission of  petitioning  candidate 
 biographies and photos; ODC meets to finalize details of election. 
 The ballots will be prepared and  printed  prior to August 4  with  the 
guidance of the Election Committee August 4-  Election  Committee mails 
ballots August 25- balloting ceases. at 5  PM. The  committee should  make 
arrangements to open the ballots, count, and tabulate  the  ballots no later 
than the following day- August 26.  
 The  Election  Committee  as  selected  by  the  President  is 
 comprised  of  Mary  Ann  Metro,  Heidi  Drake,   and  Madeline  Hicks. 
 



I’ve begun to feel like I live at City Hall and 50 W. Gay St. A lot of my attention in the past six months has 
been on city affairs and the several projects we are moving forward thanks to city partnerships. 

The perception when I took this job was that the city has for]os
I enter and for every project coming our way, I can tell you I believe those days are over. Not without 
some considerable work on the part of the German Village Society  - but I am tickled to share some of 
the highlights of how attention is swinging back in our direction. 

Historic Preservation Advocate Sarah Marsom and I have begun meeting monthly with City Historic 
Preservation staff to make sure that issues raised by last year’s petition process, by regular Comm









Historic Preservation Advocate Report – Sarah Marsom – June BOT Meeting 

 

Preservation: May was a successful preservation month, with the German Village Commission’s 
Caretakers of a Legacy awards being very well attended with upwards of 70 people there.  The 
commission awarded two plaques (Preservation Award and Commissioners Award) and one certificate 
of merit; the Society awarded the President’s award to Ann Lilly.  Shiloh and I began having monthly 
meetings with Randy Black (Columbus Historic Preservation Officer) and Cristin Moody (Assistant 
Historic Preservation Officer).  These meetings will assist in the enhancement of commission meetings to 
make the commission experience run more smoothly for both applicants and commissioners.  Home 
visits have been increasing in addition to assisting homeowners understand the application process.   
Historic information for Haus und Garten properties was compiled and submitted to Dan Kline; many of 
the properties have very interesting hidden stories or facts to be unlocked via QR code on June 29th.         

Education:  There were 5 tours in May and over 100 participants.  In addition to formal education, N4N 
educational articles have had a positive response as well.  I am continually working on creating a more 
advanced tour guide manual for training sessions and educational articles for the German Village 
Society’s website and N4N.   

 

Other: Nominations were created and submitted to Heritage Ohio and This Week News awards.  Lindsey 
Combs, an OSU intern, has begun a summer historic preservation internship; she will be assisting with a 
slate roof survey, oral history transcription, and other office tasks.   





http://www.facebook.com/greatplacemakerslab
http://howtowalktoschool.com/about/
http://www.neighborpower.org/
http://www.designinglocal.com/tag/kyle-ezell/
http://creativeplacemaking.blogspot.com/
http://www.clarionassociates.com/about/team/elliott.php
http://www.3cdc.org/who-we-are/3cdc-staff/
http://www.vtvnetwork.org/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=691012&module_id=120238
http://tylertopics.com/norm.html
https://www.linkedin.com/pub/john-larson/28/47/632
http://wiseeconomy.com/
http://www.hilltopshalomzone.org/
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APA Updates – Shiloh reported that GreatPlacemakers.org launched last night to begin 



due back by June 6th.  We will conduct interviews the week of June 9th and 16th (if 
needed) and come back to the committee for a vote via email for recommendations to 
be made at the next GVS Board meeting in July.   
 
Shiloh, Chris, Sarah and Cheryl Hacker will serve as the committee to conduct the 
interviews with each prospective applicant.   
 
There will be no June meeting due to Haus & Garten Tour activities. 



Here are the minutes from May's LRPC Meeting 
 
1. H&G Tour Participation Contest! 
- 

up to volunteer!  The prize is a $150 gift card to G. Michael's to use for our August Meeting 
 
2. 2014 Project - How can we better engage Young Professionals and Renters? 
- We discussed the postcard that will be sent to prospective attendees of our first Young Professional 
event and have landed at the below 
- Please let me know if you have any call outs! 
 
 
 
- Still trying to finalize date and time but the goal is to have on a Thursday evening at a place in German 
Village.  We are now thinking June/July for the event. 
- Still need to determine who the moderator should be and what questions should be asked 
 
2b. Partnership with the Wexner Center 
- We have a large amount of crossover between GVS members and Wexner Center Members! 
- Shiloh has reached out to the Wexner Center to gauge interest and determine feasibility.  More 
information to come on this! 
 
3. Southside STAY 
- STAY is working hard to form a Board of Directors 
- Here are the minutes from our May 8th meeting 
 
 
 
4. Transportation Follow Ups 
- GV & COTA 
        - COTA will be making an appearance at the May GV Business Meeting to continue to facilitate an 
open line of communications between our two groups.  Will try to get a recap on this for June Meeting. 
        - Columbus Circulator Route begins in early May 
        - Route will be free through the end of 2014 
 
Parking Project 
- 



- Here is this month's update from VC 
 
 
 
6. Barrett School 
- I received a postcard from Homeport that they will be trying to schedule another town hall meeting 
soon to update the community on their progress. 
- I will share more details as soon as they are available! 
- Their due diligence period ends in July. 
 
7. Highway Construction 
- Ongoing topic to keep in our agenda and think about 
 
- There will obviously be significant changes to the traffic patterns of GV so we want to pay close 
attention to this project as it continues to develop 
- Big questions for LRP go forward: 
        - What should the new signage be for GV? 
        - New space will be created on the north end of GV (although technically outside of our historic 
boundaries since it will be on the north side of Livingston). What should our involvement be here? 
        - How will this change the accessibility of GV to residents of Columbus as well as visitors from other 
cities? 
 
8. GV Pool 
- Post May Mtg Update 
        - I had a chance to speak with Jeff McNealey this week and will update the group on his thoughts at 
our June Meeting 
 
9. Local Liaisons 
Downtown SIDs - Ed Elberfeld 
        - No Updates 
Parsons Ave Merchants - Matt Eshelbrenner and Jo Anne St. Clair 
        - No Updates 
Greenlawn Abbey - Trevor Major 
        - No Updates 
Grange Audobon - Ed Elberfeld 
        - No Updates 
 
- Attempting to meet quarterly with our neighbors.  Support coming from Columbus Foundation to help 
make this happen! 
 
10. Open Discussion on New Ideas 
- No new ideas discussed in May 
- Please feel free to contact me with any ideas to discuss for June! 
 
Important Upcoming Dates 
- Next monthly meeting will be on Thursday, June 12th at 6 pm at the Meeting Haus 
 



Monster Bash planning committee report 

June 2014 

 

An initial planning meeting for Monster Bash 2014 is scheduled for July 15 at 7:15 p.m. at Club 185.  

We’ll review feedback from last year's Monster Bash post-event survey, sketch out a rough plan for the 
party, discuss any new ideas (including some we discussed last year but  we didn't quite have enough 
time to fully consider and pull off last time around) and just generally get an idea of to-dos and what 
other people we might want to get involved with the team. Hopefully getting the gears turning a little 
bit earlier than in the past will translate to even more success and make things even smoother! Our 
hope is to sell out (300 tickets) again, as we did last year! 



The  ODC  will  be  announcing  the  following  nominations  for  election 
to  the  Board  of  Trustees  at  its  June  9  meeting:   
 Trevor Major,  Jeanne  Likins,  Nick  Cavalaris,  Maurice  Manring,  and 
Kelly Clark. 
  
 The  calendar  for  the  election  will  be  as  follows. 
  
 June 9-   Candidates nominated by the ODC are announced at the June board 
 meeting. Petitioning  candidates  may  file  petitions   thereafter . 
 June  10-  questionnaires  will  be  mailed  out  to  nominated  candidates 
June 23-  petitions from non-nominated candidates are  due by 5 pm.; 
nominated  candidates  should  complete  their  questionnaires;  obtain 
photo  and  return  them  by  this  date The  ODC will review  any  filed 
petitions for sufficiency prior to July  board meeting 
 July 14-   Board approves the final list of candidates including  any 
 self-nominated  candidates  who  have  filed  proper  petitions 
 July. 22 -   Final deadline for submission of  petitioning  candidate 
 biographies and photos; ODC meets to finalize details of election. 
 The ballots will be prepared and  printed  prior to August 4  with  the 
guidance of the Election Committee August 4-  Election  Committee mails 
ballots August 25- balloting ceases. at 5  PM. The  committee should  make 
arrangements to open the ballots, count, and tabulate  the  ballots no later 
than the following day- August 26.  
 The  Election  Committee  as  selected  by  the  President  is 
 comprised  of  Mary  Ann  Metro,  Heidi  Drake,   and  Madeline  Hicks. 
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